The Bulletin is edited for the British Association for American Studies by Dr. Dennis Welland, Reader in American Literature in the University of Manchester, and is produced by the Photographic Unit of the University of Nottingham. Two issues appear annually, in June and December, and the Association also issues a Newsletter twice yearly. The Editor apologises for the unavoidably late circulation of the present issue.

The Editor is always glad to receive suggestions for future issues or contributions intended for publication, which should, if possible, be typewritten. They should be addressed to him at the Department of American Studies, The University of Manchester, Manchester 13.